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Attention!





Dear CHS members,





The September elections and budget meeting is on the 20th at the Strong-Porter house at 7:00 pm. A copy of the revised By-Laws has been included with this edition of the Sign Post. The words in italics show any changes that were made, and the new by-laws will be submitted for approval by the membership at the meeting.





We are in dire need of new Executive Board members due to people leaving key positions or taking on lesser responsibilities within the Society. We are looking for someone to fill the positions of Archivist/Curator for the Strong-Porter Museum, and a new Vice President, as well as Members at Large. Any CHS member in good standing is eligible to serve on the Executive Board.





The Executive Board is the Society. Without Board members the Historical Society cannot operate. We need your help. 





Contact Our President, Melody Oldham at 742-9041 or email her at: � HYPERLINK "mailto:tunes7@charter.net" ��tunes7@charter.net� TODAY!





A copy of the latest by-laws with revisions has been included in this month’s copy of the Sign Post. The words in italics show any changes that were made recently. The new by-laws will be submitted for approval by the membership at the September meeting.


__________________________________________________________________________





Farming in Coventry  By CHS member Bill Jobbagy





This is a continuation of a four-part article started in the June 2007 issue of the Sign Post. 





As an example of the farms in the early 1800’s, the following are excerpts from the Hartford Courant Archives: 





1810- Three farms for sale, North Society; 1- on Skungamaug River 110 acres, house and barn, meadow, young orchard and older orchard, 2- 150 acres on Pond Hill, house, two barns, meadow sufficient for 20-30 tons of hay and 60-70 barrels of cider per year, 3- 60 acres, orchard and meadow.





1810-	Coventry, North Society a few rods east of the meeting house, good dwelling house, large store, barn and smoke house, annexed by a distillery where from 1 to 2 thousand barrels of cider can be purchased in a good year, also upwards of 100 acres of land suitably divided into mowing, plowing and pasturing. The site has been a mercantile site for nearly 20 years and on the great middle turnpike from Hartford to Boston and in the center of a rich and flourishing society. Large quantities of beef, pork, butter, cheese and other products are offered for sale retailed at 8-10 thousand dollars annually.							


1816- A good farm for sale in the first society of Coventry within a half-mile of the meeting house, 3 miles from a good grist mill, ten rods from a school house, 150 acres with a good house 30 by 40, a good convenient store 25 by 35, cheese and wood house, dairy house, a distillery and an aqueduct from a lasting fountain. The farm is square, 90 acres descending to the south well proportioned for mowing and plowing, and the remainder well situated for a wood lot. The farm will by good cultivation keep 30 head of stock.





Another indication of the changing character of the land was the closing of the Coventry Glass Works (1815-1848) partially due to the lack of firewood to supply their furnaces. The major glass producers moved to New York and Pennsylvania where natural gas had been discovered.





(To be concluded in the next issue of the Sign Post)

















 












































August/September 2007


Volume 17, Issue 11





Sign Post







































































Sign Post





Page 2 of 4




















The Coventry Historical Society along with "The Ghouls" of Graveside Manor of Coventry have combined forces to present a uniquely eerie Halloween Experience!





May we introduce….


A Hauntingly Entertaining Evening





On October 20th, 2007 the Strong-Porter House will undergo a hauntingly dark transformation:


 


Come pay your last respects to Mary Strong before she is laid to rest and embark on a lantern tour of the Strong Estate. Transport yourself to a time when the supernatural was a part of everyday life and malevolent spirits wandered the earth. Sit for a spell in the tavern for refreshments and period entertainment. Learn of strange happenings afflicting the Strong family leading up to the untimely death of beloved Mary. Tour the haunted woods where restless spirits lurk, awaiting their next victims. Finally (if you manage to survive) visit the resident fortuneteller to determine how long your luck will last and/or congregate at the bonfire to share stories of the horrors just witnessed.


 


Reservations Required. Time Slots are available every half hour with the last group departing at 9:30pm. This event is limited to 15 people per group and will sell out quickly!!! Please dress appropriately for outdoor excursion through the woods. 


 


The Coventry Historical Society along with "The Ghouls" of Graveside Manor have combined forces to present a uniquely eerie Halloween Experience.  Admission includes pass to private event at Graveside Manor on Saturday, October 27, 2007.





For Reservations Please Call:  (860) 742-1419























TAG SALE and AUCTION 





  STRONG-PORTER HOUSE





   APRIL 2008





Got too much stuff?  How about donating your previously loved items to the Coventry Historical Society.  Even though the sale date is next year, we have already started collecting suitable items for an auction or tag sale. PLEASE, no large appliances or stuffed furniture. Coventry Storage has donated space for the Coventry Historical Society to use until the day of the auction. We have plenty of room for storage.


            The Coventry Historical Society really needs your support. The  funds raised will be used to repair the Strong-Porter barn and  the Armstrong wagon.





























Mark Your Calendars!





October 7, 2007  


Halloween Party at the Brick School see page 2.





October 20, 2007


A Hauntingly Entertaining Evening. This is a joint effort by the CHS Lantern Tour committee and Graveside Manor of Coventry. Volunteers welcome. See opposite>>>>>>>>>>





November 15, 2007 (place TBA)


Illustrated lecture on the life of George


Barnard, the Civil War photographer from Coventry. To be given by Bob Berthelson.





December 2007


Christmas Stew and Story. Date and Time TBA





April 2008


Coventry Historical Society Tag Sale and Auction. Please see the announcement below.

















A HAUNTINGLY ENTERTAINING EVENING


 


Come join the fun at this year’s Halloween Event (either as a volunteer or as a guest;) on Saturday, October 20th at the Strong-Porter Museum.  We are pleased to announce that we are partnering with the “ghouls” from Graveside Manor.  They have the computer and technical savvy that will take this year’s event beyond any that have gone before.  We will have vignettes to establish the story line, a haunted woods walk, a bonfire, fortuneteller, of course, the tavern operated by the Wilnaur’s and more. All this will take place on the Strong-Porter property.  This year’s event timeframe has been pushed forward to the early post-civil war era.   For more information on the event go to � HYPERLINK "http://www.gravesidemanor.com/" �www.gravesidemanor.com�.  If you would like to volunteer contact Ginney Dilk at 742-9656 or � HYPERLINK "mailto:gdilk@aolcom" ��gdilk@aolcom� Below is a list of our needs at the present time.


 


-Set-up (help cutting brush in barn foundation, fill approx. 600 luminary bags prior to 20th, prepackage the s’more kits and day of event set up, time TBD)


-Clean-up (some on Saturday night (starts about 11:00PM), most on Sunday (time TBD)


-Refreshment coordinator: contact past food volunteers, arrange donation drop-off.


- Fortuneteller 8:00-10:30 PM shift.


-2 “kitchen staff” to prepare the plates/baskets the night of the event


-Costuming help (we are trying to use as many of our colonial outfit parts as possible but there are some very obvious additions we need to add to our wardrobe collection; includes some sewing, some gluing and some old-fashioned brainstorming. 


-3-4 more lantern carriers (boys: long pants w/cape, girls long skirt w/cape) (we have some long skirts and capes) (dry-run for lantern carriers, vignettes & woods walk/costume pick-up will be held on Saturday, October 6th, time TBD)


-Luminary/cresset fire monitors (no costume)


-Tavern wenches (costume TBD)


-Cheese, popcorn, cider, marshmallows, chocolate candy bars, and graham cracker donations


-Bonfire s’more kit sales.





Many Thanks to all of the Farm Day Volunteers


 


Bob Visny and Ginney Dilk would like to express their appreciation and many thanks to everyone who worked on Farm Day 2007.  We could not have managed this without you.


 


Deb Walsh               	Bruce Bellingham                Melody Oldham


Lyn Wilmot              	Bunny Wilmot                      Joan Lewis


Amy Sposito             	Jim Sposito                          Cindy Sposito


Elizabeth Sheehan    	Jennifer Coggshall                Donald Natusch


Pat Natusch              	Milton Natusch                     Sandy Proctor


Emily Proctor                	Mike Ader                             Shirley Edmondson


Ron Edmondson                Al Bray                                  John Hutt


David Brown                      Donna Murphy                      Ellie D'Annolfo


Maurice French         	Jane Covell                           Jean Jatkowski


Chris Brunell             	Noreen Swanson                   Ruth O' Neil


Ruth Randell             	Scott Visny                            Lisa Visny


Morgan Lyon             	Carolyn Stearns                     Tim Stearns	


Regina Malsbary                Jim Wicks, Brian Wicks         Betty Kramer                      


 Master Plan		Roger Pelkey		   Kathy Lepak  (and friends)          


 


Bob and Ginney would especially like to thank their families; Gary and Jessica Dilk and Wilma Visny for the uncountable hours of work and support they have given over the past few months.


_____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________





HOLLOWEEN PARTY





At the BRICK SCHOOL


SUNDAY, OCTOBER 7, 2007 1-4 PM


GAMES & MORE


$1/PERSON OVER 2 YEARS


BOB FOR APPLES, MAKE A MASK, STORIES, REFRESHMENTS,


CALL GINNEY DILK FOR


RESERVATIONS (WALK-INS ARE WELCOME BUT RESERVATIONS MAKE SURE YOUR


CRAFTS/APPLES AND SOME


REFRESHMENTS ARE SAVED SPECIFICALLY FOR YOU!)





Sign Post






























































































































































































































































Coventry Historical Society


P. O. Box 534


Coventry, CT 06238
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Mark Your Calendars!





October 7, 2007 


Halloween Party at the Brick School. See inside.





October 20, 2007


 A Hauntingly Entertaining Evening. This is a joint effort by the CHS Lantern Tour committee and Graveside Manor of Coventry. Volunteers welcome. See inside





November 15, 2007 (place TBA)


Illustrated lecture on the life of George


Barnard, the Civil War photographer from Coventry. To be presented by Bob Berthelson.





April 2008


CHS Tag Sale and Auction. Please donate your unused items to us. Please no appliances or clothes. See inside for details.











 





Executive Board Meetings: Second Thursday of every month, 7:00 p.m. All are welcome. Please call for location.





Become a Member





If you aren’t already a member of the Coventry Historical Society, please consider joining now!





 Single Membership $10.00





 Family Membership $15.00





Send us your name, address and 


Contact information using one of the methods listed on the left of this page.





Telephone number and email address would be appreciated.








We’re on the Web!


See us at:


� HYPERLINK "http://www.coventrycthistoricalsociety.org" ��www.coventrycthistoricalsociety.org�
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Executive Board


 President 	Melody Oldham	742-9041


 Vice-President	Susan Way	742-5271


 Secretary	Patricia Natusch	742-7474


 Treasurer	Leigh Wajda	742-6273


 Archivist/Curator	Bill Wajda	742-6273


	





Members at Large


 Ginney Dilk	742-9656


 Roberlie Lachance	742-1012


 Jim Murphy	742-3054       


 Bob Visny	742-8354


 Bunny Wilmot	742-1419


 














Wanted:  Articles for Publication in THE SIGN POST.





Send or email your article to the Society.  Please include complete citations of information in your article, including the Name of the book, author, place and date of publication. Without a citation, we cannot print your article. Must be received by a board member by the 2nd Thursday of the month. Articles in Word or PDF form send to:                                                                           


Sign Post Editor Jim Murphy � HYPERLINK "mailto:murf1776@charter.net" ��murf1776@charter.net�              


























Coventry Historical Society

















P. O. Box 534


Coventry, Connecticut 06238





Phone:


860.742.9025





E-Mail:


� HYPERLINK "mailto:WriteToUs@coventrycthistoricalsociety.org" ��WriteToUs@coventrycthistoricalsociety.org�




















